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BRANCHING Out 

A Publication of the AAUW Carlisle (PA) Branch – Organized 1924 

AAUW  - Advancing equity for women and girls through advocacy, education, philanthropy, and research 

A Look Backward and Forward 
 

As this fiscal year winds down to a close on June 30th, let’s take a moment to reflect on all the events and activities that made this such 

a wonderfully, vibrant year for AAUW Carlisle. 

• The hallmark of our branch are interesting, thought-provoking, and fun branch meetings attended by thirty to forty members 

(36 average).  This year we learned about making Public Policy actionable, Title IX at Dickinson College, the UUCV Bursary 

Project educating girls in Mozambique, the immigrant story of Samantha Jallah, and Girl Scout commitment to STEM.  Very 

special meetings were Dr. Margee Ensign, Dickinson College President at our December holiday brunch and AAUW Carlisle 

members Carmen Eiserman and Gail D’Urso cooking and teaching heart healthy meals. 

• The committees for Programs, Membership, Scholarship, and Public Policy plus volunteers mailing the newsletter, tabling at 

community events, registering voters are involving many more members than past years. 

• With fifteen new members, membership increased 12.3%, placing AAUW Carlisle in the top 10 of Pennsylvania branches.  

The first ever new member social was held and the green leaf new member orientation program started.   

• Speaking of firsts, Public Policy held the branch’s first public event, Redistricting Matters, and school board candidate forum.  

Three Topic Talk events, voter registration events, and several letters to the editor, all contributed to the seventeen AAUW 

Carlisle public policy activities/events, the highest of Pennsylvania branches.   

• The branch Facebook page @AAUWCarlisle has sixty-seven likes.   

• A generous $7,400 was raised through the scholarship appeal and August, December, and April opportunities.   

• Twelve to fifteen members attend Book Club.  A new interest group was formed—Breakfast Club, holding two Saturday 

morning breakfasts at local restaurants.   

• Four $1500 scholarships were awarded to amazing women and the April Scholarship Awards Banquet was a wonderful 

celebration.   

 

What a busy, exciting, enriching year we have had!  Our achievements are the result of every member’s interest, support, volunteering, 

and involvement.  The upcoming fiscal year, beginning July 1st, holds promise for continued vibrancy.  The program committee has 

outdone itself with a slate of branch meetings that will amaze.  We are holding a community activity event on June 21st, the first of many 

exciting outings.  The Public Policy committee is planning an event to acknowledge Black Women Equal Pay day on August 7 and is 

joining the Clarke Forum for a 10th Congressional candidate forum in October.  And, it is AAUW Carlisle’s 95th birthday on May 10, 2019 

which we will celebrate all year.   

 

You are an AAUW member because you wanted to be an active, vibrant, mission-centered organization.  With your continued 

involvement, ideas, support and enthusiasm, we will be that type of organization.   

Ann Pehle 

President 

 

June 4 6:00 p.m. Book Club 
Dinner at Hoss’s, 1151 Harrisburg Pike, Carlisle. 
RSVP to Sue Royer (sroyer007@hotmail.com or 717-766-4230) 

June 7 7:30 p.m. RBG movie and discussion 
Watch with AAUW friends at Carlisle Theater; discussion following.   
RSVP to Kate Elkins (kate.elkins78@gmail.com) 

June 16 5:30 p.m. Supper Club Marjie & Don Mowery 

June 21 
11:00 a.m. – 
5:00 p.m. 

Lunch and Fashion Archives Tour at 
Shippensburg University 

See article on page 5.  RSVP by June 18th to Vicki Carl 
(victoria.carl15@gmail.com or 717 514-3399)  

June 27 10:45 a.m. Bridge Flight 
Year-end lunch at Fiddler’s Restaurant, 1 Mayapple Drive, Carlisle and 
social play.   

July 14 9:00 a.m. Breakfast Club 
Middlesex Diner, 1803 Harrisburg Pike, Carlisle. 
RSVP to Kathleen Gorak (kg1562@gmail.com or 717-249-8231) 

Aug 7 TBD Black Women Equal Pay Day Program under development.  Watch branch email for information. 

Aug 28 6:00 p.m. August Social and Silent Auction 
First meeting of the fiscal year.  See box on page 3. 
Second Presbyterian Church, 528 Garland Dr, Carlisle. 

mailto:sroyer007@hotmail.com
mailto:kate.elkins78@gmail.com
mailto:victoria.carl15@gmail.com
mailto:kg1562@gmail.com
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Recognizing and Thanking Members 
 

Every May meeting, we present the Membership Awards.  This year, we recognized the contributions of seven AAUW Carlisle 

members.   
 

Named Gift Honorees 
Member contributing service to the local Branch through leadership, commitment, or innovative support.  We make the branch 

contribution to AAUW Funds in their name. 
 

Gail D'Urso said she would get involved when she retired and she certainly did.  She was the October program host--for a subject she 

didn't know and masterfully dealt with last minute speaker change; joined the membership committee, sewing bags for new member 

packet; and makes valuable and indispensable contributions in many quiet ways. 

Carmen Eiserman is retiring from the role of Program VP, after graciously accepting a third year.  She made the job look easier than it 

really is.  She is beginning her fourth year responsible for the Yearbook, and continues making valuable contributions to the Board. 

Mary Berwick has managed Bridge Flight for 11 years.  Mostly non AAUW branch members play in Bridge Flight, yet through their 

generosity, are responsible for donations to our scholarship fundraising over $600.   
 

Member Making a Difference Member providing outstanding service to the Branch during the past year. 

 

The branch received awards for increased membership and public policy activities thanks to the efforts of these three recipients.   

Sue Royer and Carolyn Freberg – Membership VPs 

Brought innovations to the role – tabling at events; new member packets; green leaf on the nametag for new member orientation; new 

member social; established a membership committee.  Carolyn’s tireless effort, while recuperating from a broken ankle this time last 

year, contacting all members urging them to renew was impressive.  Her notes to guests and new members made everyone feel 

welcomed right from their first encounter with the branch.  Her peers say, that since Sue joined, there is a different, more inclusive tone 

and she encourage us all to broadened our base of acquaintances.  She shared her scrapbooking skills to make wonderful presentation 

boards for the tabling events.   

Nancy Sigrist – Public Policy Chair 

Her leadership of the Public Policy committee took the branch’s public policy activities into the stratosphere.  We held our first ever 

public event – Redistricting Matters in October 2017; she brought Topic Talks to life – planning 3 this year; conducted our first ever 

school district candidate forum; and initiated several voter registration events.   

 

When AAUW branches get involved with public policy issues, it creates an energy in a branch.  And, when AAUW members are out and 

about doing AAUW work, we attract attention, which leads to more members.  This is why we felt it important to recognize Sue, Carolyn 

and Nancy.  They took us to new heights. 
 

Outstanding Woman 
Member exemplifies the ideals of AAUW, shows commitment to the community, and is an inspiration and role model for Branch 

members 
 

We are pleased to honor Kathleen Gorak.  Kathleen just completed three years on Board in two offices—Secretary for one term, and 

the first year as Program VP.  In that role, you led this year's programs to be mission based—making our branch meetings some of the 

most attended in branch recent history.  In the community, Kathleen’s work at the Army War College and Carlisle Barracks makes all 

women feel welcomed and supported during their time in Carlisle.  She introduced AAUW Carlisle to the Army Welcome Fair, which we 

will participate in for the third year this August.  She is a great AAUW ambassador in the Army and greater Carlisle communities, 

inviting many guests who are now members.  Kathleen’s connections to the Carlisle High School kept us informed about STEM related 

events.  And Kathleen’s AAUW activities go beyond Board positions by offering her home as an event venue, creating the basket for 

2017 state convention; frequent attendee of book group and recently, starting the Breakfast Group.  Whew!  Definitely, our outstanding 

women! 

 

Each fiscal year is the start of a new Board—see their names on page 7.  We offer a special thanks to those rotating off the Board.   
 

Carmen Eiserman – Program VP; served three years, which is one more than she bargained for. 

Carolyn Freberg – Membership VP; she brought vision and grace to the role. 

Mary Long – Finance Officer; served two terms—4 years; recognizing the branch was growing and becoming more complex, Mary 

injected formality and processes that put the recording of our finances on very solid footing. 

Marjie Mowery – AAUW Funds Chair, managing branch fundraising for at least 6 years.  However that doesn’t begin to speak to her 

significant leadership contribution as she served as AAUW Carlisle President three terms and served on the AAUW-PA board.   

Phyllis Orenyo – Branching Out newsletter editor for 3 years, cranking out 10 newsletters each year. 

Mary Berwick – will still participate in Bridge Flight but is retiring from managing it. 

Don Mowery – managed Community Activities and even though his health interrupted plans this year, we all still talk about the events 

and trips he planned.  Don served as branch treasure for several terms.  We are grateful for his involvement and support. 

 

To each one, your dedication to AAUW Carlisle and generosity of time, talents, and treasure are sincerely appreciated. 
 

Ann Pehle 

President
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M EM B E RS HI P  M AT T E R S  

Sue Royer and Gail D’Urso, Membership Vice Presidents 

 

 
 

AAUW Membership Renewal 

June 30 DEADLINE 
 

It happens every year at this time.  We ask you to submit a 

membership form with $82 check.  Submit your renewal by 

June 30th to be included in the Yearbook.  The membership 

form is on page 8.  Please note you only need to complete the 

Education section if you are updating/correcting information or 

new to AAUW Carlisle. 

 

If you have any questions concerning membership or the 

membership form, please contact Sue Royer 

(sroyer007@hotmail.com) or Gail D’Urso (gailcdurso@gmail.com). 

 

 

 

 

A Belated Welcome to Cindy Murphy 

Cynthia (Cindy) Murphy holds a B.A. in Latin from Dickinson 

College and a Master’s degree in Community Psychology from 

Penn State.  Born in Buffalo, N.Y., she came to Carlisle to 

attend Dickinson.   

 

She worked in mental health services for over ten years before 

returning to Wilson and Dickinson Colleges to receive a 

teaching certificate and spent two years teaching part time 

before taking a position as exhibits manager for a foreign 

language association.   

 

Cindy left her position as exhibits manager when she moved 

her aging mother from Florida to the Carlisle area.  After 

earning her Water Safety Instructor certificate through the 

American Red Cross, she currently teaches part time at the 

YMCA aquatics department.   

 

Cindy and her husband David have a daughter who will begin 

her second year at Pitt.  Their family also includes a three-

year-old golden doodle named Starbuck, and a two-year-old 

cat, SamSam.   

 

Cindy attended the April Scholarship Banquet and is looking 

forward to meeting and interacting with branch members at 

coming branch meetings. 

Pat Markowski 

Communication Chair 

 

 

LOOKING FOR 

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

 
Membership Vice Presidents, Sue Royer and Gail D’Urso, are 

searching for branch members to serve on the Membership 

Committee for the upcoming year.  Some of the activities that 

members of this committee will assist with are: 

• Setting up membership table before branch meetings 

• Greeting members at branch meetings and events 

• Participating in tabling events 

• Contacting members at various times of the year 

• Planning and implementing the August and New Member 

Socials 

• Writing personal notes to guests and new members 

 

The committee would meet two to three times a year with limited 

commitment throughout the year. 

 

If you feel the urge to use your talents to participate in the 

Membership Committee, please contact Sue Royer at 

sroyer007@hotmail.com or 717-766-4230. 

 

 

AUGUST SOCIAL 
 

Tuesday, August 28, 2018 

6 pm 
 

Second Presbyterian Church* 
528 Garland Drive, Carlisle PA 

 

We launch our new year with a time to enjoy each other’s 

company.  Details about the covered dish supper will be in 

the August newsletter. 

 

A highlight of the evening is the silent auction fundraiser.  

Members are asked to bring an item to auction--a special 

item that you would like to receive as a gift.  Popular items 

include homemade decorative items, themed baskets, 

jewelry, and consumables. 

 

Save the date so not to miss the fun! 
 

* New location 

mailto:sroyer007@hotmail.com
mailto:gailcdurso@gmail.com
mailto:sroyer007@hotmail.com
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P U B LI C  PO LI CY  UP D AT E  

Nancy Sigrist and Kate Elkins, Public Policy Co-Chairs 

 

Finger Food, Tea and Voting! 

On Thursday, May 24th, Virginia Mueller hosted a “voting open 

house” from 2:00 to 4:00 PM at her lovely home and art gallery, 

Hauto Zat Gallery.  Attendees mixed and mingled over hot tea, 

coffee, finger sandwiches, cookies and 

strudel while admiring and discussing 

Virginia’s art.  Those who had not voted on 

the proposed AAUW by-law changes did so 

with the 

help of 

Ann Pehle 

who stood 

ready with 

her laptop, 

a list of member numbers and 

access to member pins from 

national if needed.  It was a 

great afternoon enjoyed by all 

who attended!   

 

 

 

Equal Pay 

After acknowledging Equal Pay Day for all women on April 10th, 

you may think there is nothing more to do.  Unfortunately, that 

isn’t the case. 

 

Mom’s Equal Pay Day was Wednesday, May 30.  Working 

mothers are typically paid only 71 cents for every dollar fathers 

are paid.  That means it takes five extra months of work for their 

median pay to catch up to what working fathers received the 

previous year. 

 

Black Women Equal Pay Day is August 7, making only 63 

percent of what non-Hispanic white men make.  We hope to 

hold an event with Hope Station to explore and understand this 

gap.  Watch for information in emails. 

 

AAUW’s The Simple Truth about the Gender Pay Gap is the 

best resource on equal pay. 

 

 

 

MAY’S TOPIC TALK 

The fourth event successful Topic Talk series in May took a 

deep dive into AAUW’s research on student loan debt, and how 

it affects women disproportionately. Branch 

member Peggy Jennings led a lively 

discussion with about a dozen members at 

the home of Kathleen Gorak on May 14th. If 

you’d like to know more about this topic, 

you’ll find the research here: https://aauw-

pa.aauw.net/deeper-in-debt/. 

 

 

 

Need to VOTE for Amendments to AAUW Bylaws? 

You still have time.  Voting is open through June 9th. 

Vote online at https://www.aauw.org/resource/national-
election/.  You will also find information about the proposed 
amendments and a video of Julia Brown, AAUW Chairman of 
the Board, and Kim Churches, AAUW CEO addressing common 
concerns. 
 
You need two numbers. 

• Your member #.  If you don’t know it, contact 
aauwcarlisleinfo@gmail.com or call Ann Pehle at 401-
644-6488.   

• Your PIN sent in an email from AAUW at the end of 
April.  If you don't have that, contact Connect at 
connect@aauw.org or 800.326.2289. 

 
Thank you for taking the time to vote for AAUW’s future. 
 

 

AAUW Carlisle Gives Back to Our Community 

In honor of our 2017 – 2018 Gateway to Equity Award winner, 

Shari Bellish, Executive Director and Founder of Carlisle 

C.A.R.E.S (now Community 

C.A.R.E.S.), our membership 

generously gathered together 

many items from the Community 

C.A.R.E.S. “wish list”, handing 

them off to Nancy Sigrist at our 

May 22nd General Meeting.  

Nancy and husband Bob 

delivered 124.8 lbs. of donated 

items to Community C.A.R.E.S 

on Thursday, May 24th.  Our 

donation included personal care 

items such 

as tooth 

paste, tooth brushes, soap and shampoos, 

bedspreads, 

pillows, and 

towels.  There 

were also lots of 

supplies such as 

detergents, paper towels and other 

cleaning products.  Clothing and 

feminine hygiene products were part of 

the delivery as well as a Walmart Gift 

Card.  Thanks to the many ladies who 

contributed to this successful community support project!  Well 

done! 

 

 

See the movie RBG with AAUW friends 

Carlisle Theater, June 7th at 7:30 p.m. Discussion at local venue 

to follow.  RSVP to Kate Elkins (kate.elkins78@gmail.com). 

https://www.aauw.org/research/the-simple-truth-about-the-gender-pay-gap/
https://aauw-pa.aauw.net/deeper-in-debt/
https://aauw-pa.aauw.net/deeper-in-debt/
https://www.aauw.org/resource/national-election/
https://www.aauw.org/resource/national-election/
mailto:aauwcarlisleinfo@gmail.com
mailto:connect@aauw.org
mailto:kate.elkins78@gmail.com


Page 5 Branching Out 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Vicki Carl, newly appointed Community Activities Chair, is off to 

a quick start. 

 

Join AAUW Carlisle members on Thursday, June 21 for lunch 
and Fashion Archives Tour at Shippensburg University.  We will 
meet at the Carlisle Bon-Ton parking lot (along the road facing 
the Pizza Hut) at 11 a.m., leave at 11:15 a.m.  Enjoy lunch at 
CJ's in Shippensburg from 12-1:30 p.m. and tour the new SU 
Fashion Archives exhibit from 2 p.m.-4 p.m.  Please RSVP to 
Vicki Carl by  June 18th with the number attending and if you 
want to be a passenger or driver on our adventure at 717-514-
3399  or victoria.carl@gmail.com.  We will pay separately at 
each event. The Fashion Archives has requested the $4.00 fee 
be paid as cash or check. 
 

The new exhibit is “The Fashions of Fiction from Pamela to 
Gatsby”.  This is an innovative exhibit concept based upon 
descriptions of characters in the texts of seven novels. In each 
story, elements of dress exercise considerable influence upon 
plot development and reveal the temperaments of individual 
characters in significant ways. The exhibit will use dress to 
enhance the understanding regarding the descriptive 
references, the time periods, and the ways in which clothing 
enhances the authors’ vision of the characters. The novels to be 
“dressed” comprise British, French, and American fiction, and 
span the eighteenth to the twentieth centuries. These novels 
are: 
 

• Samuel Richardson, Pamela (fashions of the 1740s) 

• Claire de Duras, Ourika (fashions of the 1790s) 

• Charlotte Brontë, Jane Eyre (fashions of the 1790s through 1810s) 

• Elizabeth Gaskell, Cranford (fashions of the 1830s) 

• Gustave Flaubert, Madame Bovary (fashions of the 1840s) 

• Edith Wharton, Age of Innocence (fashions of the 1870s) 

• F. Scott Fitzgerald, The Great Gatsby (fashions of the 1920s) 
 

The fashions described in these texts represent current trends 
at the time of publication, or those of the very recent past. 
Seeing the “characters” dressed for their lives will make them 
come alive and contribute to a greater depth of understanding of 
the novels.  Simultaneously with its literary focus, the exhibit will 
provide an overview of definitive moments in the evolution of 
dress history, highlighting dramatic changes over the time 
period of the novels. In addition to dressed figures representing 
major characters, supporting displays of accessory items such 
as eighteenth-century pockets, reticules of the early nineteenth 
century, pattern overshoes, and calash bonnets, will provide 
visitors with a clearer understanding of the textual references 
and their greater meaning within the novels and the society of 
the times.    
http://fashionarchives.org/exhibitions/The_Fashions_of_Fiction_
from_Pamela_and_Gatsby.html 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Volunteer Opportunity with Project Share’s 

Lunch & Learn 
 

Summer means some children don’t eat lunch because the 

school food service is closed.  Some can’t afford summer camp.  

Project Share, Carlisle’s food pantry, covers this gap.   

 

Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays 

June 18th to August 8th 

from 9:30am to 12pm 

at 
LeTort Elementary (110 S East Street) 

The Farmstand (123 Lincoln Street)  [Ages 5-8] 
Carlisle Church of God (458 N College Street) 

New Life in Mt. Holly (202 N. Baltimore Avenue) 
St Paul’s Lutheran Church (201 W Louther Street) [Ages 9-12] 

 
Volunteers select from one of 5 locations and the days they 
wish to serve.  Sign up at 
www.timetosignup.com/projectsharepa or 717-249-7773. 
 

Dedicated volunteers work towards feeding hungry bellies as 

well as minds with reading and learning enrichment activities, 

active hands on experiences, and other participatory 

programming.  A healthy snack time and a full lunch is prepared 

and delivered from Project SHARE’s kids-friendly kitchen. 

 

Here is a short video describing the program and the role of the 

volunteer.  https://projectsharepa.org/summer-feeding-program/ 

 
Questions about the experience?  Contact, Gail D’Urso 

(gailcdurso@gmail.com or 717-258-6311), a multi-year 

volunteer.  You will see her in the video.  😊 

 

 

 

 

Look no Further for a Special Graduation Gift! 

Give-A-Grad-A-Gift 

 

As an AAUW member you can gift 

one year of AAUW national 

membership to as many recent 

college graduates as you like at 

no cost to them or you. 

 

These graduates can be people 

you know or strangers!  Anyone 

who has completed their 

undergraduate degree in the past two years is eligible to receive 

one free membership from an AAUW member. 

 

Find all the information at https://www.aauw.org/resource/give-

a-grad-a-gift/ 

 

NEW 

AAUW Carlisle presented AAUW graduation cords to Dickinson College graduating seniors Lillian 

Freundlich, AAUW Dickinson President and Sofina Odero, AAUW Pennsylvania Student Advisory Council 

member.  And, of course, enrolled them in Give-A-Grad-A-Gift. 

mailto:victoria.carl@gmail.com
http://fashionarchives.org/exhibitions/The_Fashions_of_Fiction_from_Pamela_and_Gatsby.html
http://fashionarchives.org/exhibitions/The_Fashions_of_Fiction_from_Pamela_and_Gatsby.html
https://letort.carlisleschools.org/
https://www.google.com/maps/place/Letort+Elementary+School/@40.1980915,-77.1888055,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x89c8e1d10d7fd153:0xfb5dc53031368502!8m2!3d40.1980874!4d-77.1866168
https://projectsharepa.org/farm-stand/
https://www.google.com/maps/search/The+Farmstand/@40.1989914,-77.2099618,15z
http://www.carlislecog.com/
https://www.google.com/maps/place/Carlisle+Church+of+God/@40.2002531,-77.2110174,14z/data=!4m8!1m2!2m1!1sCarlisle+Church+of+God!3m4!1s0x89c91fd575fd9cf9:0x7ecb0dc85ed6cbf8!8m2!3d40.2085377!4d-77.1956294
http://www.newlifecommunity.us/
https://www.google.com/maps/search/New+Life+Mt.+Holly/@40.1606159,-77.2581044,12z/data=!3m1!4b1
https://stpaulcarlisle.org/
https://www.google.com/maps/place/201+W+Louther+St,+Carlisle,+PA+17013/@40.2038795,-77.1961879,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x89c8e1d5663dfc9f:0x3634398eb5c84a92!8m2!3d40.2038795!4d-77.1939992
http://www.timetosignup.com/projectsharepa
https://projectsharepa.org/summer-feeding-program/
mailto:gailcdurso@gmail.com
https://www.aauw.org/resource/give-a-grad-a-gift/
https://www.aauw.org/resource/give-a-grad-a-gift/
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I N TE R ES T G RO U P AC T I V I T I E S  

Wendy Armour Dickinson, Interest Group Chair 

 

AAUW CARLISLE OFFERS FOUR INTEREST GROUPS 

Interested in Adding More 

 

Interest Groups are meant to be a drop-in, not making a long term commitment to participate, way to meet AAUW Carlisle members in a 

casual setting while sharing a common interest.  Each interest group has a coordinator and Wendy Armour Dickinson provides 

coordination and Board representation.  If you are interested in participating, have questions, or ideas for new interest groups, contact 

Wendy Armour Dickinson (717-514-3322 or warmourdickinson@hotmail.com).  

 

The Book Group meets the first Monday of every month September through June (except for December).  The books read and discussed 

are chosen by group members at our June meeting.  Each year we read a classic, a mystery, a book focused on diversity, one to celebrate 

Women’s History Month and 4 books of general interest.  If you are interesting in being part of a non-fiction book group, please contact 

Wendy.  One member has expressed an interest and we think that other members would be interested, too.  In our Branching Out 

newsletter, we feature AAUW’s online book group -- ¡Adelante! Book Club -- created to spotlight engrossing stories and writing by women 

from all backgrounds.  Some of the featured authors connect with members through web discussions. 

 

Bridge players are encouraged to check out Bridge Flight to play regularly or as a substitute.  Contact Darlis Simonton 

(darlissimonton@embarqmail.com or 717-245-2681). 

 

The Supper Club meets in member’s homes to enjoy a meal.  It is currently at maximum attendance due to dining room table capacity.   

We would like to add a Dine Around or Cuisine Group.  This new group can create its own rules.  Two members have expressed an 

interest in this new group.  Please contact Wendy Armour Dickinson (717-514-3322 or warmourdickinson@hotmail.com). 

 

This year, we added the Breakfast Club.  It meets every other month for breakfast on a Saturday morning (9 am) at a local restaurant.  If 

you are interested in participating, please contact Kathleen Gorak (717-249-8231 or KG1562@gmail.com). 

 

 

 

Book Group 

Monday, June 4, 2018, 6 p.m. 

Annual Dinner and Book Selection for 2018 – 2019 

 

Hoss’s on Harrisburg Pike 

Susan Royer (717-766-4230 or sroyer007@hotmail.com) or 

Wendy Armour Dickinson (717-514-3322 or 

warmourdickinson@hotmail.com) 

 

All members interested in participating in the selection of books 

to be read for next year are urged to attend this meeting.  

Interested readers nominate books in the areas of mystery, 

classic, diversity, women’s history and general interest in 

advance of the meeting.  Those attending the dinner make the 

final selection.  For the dinner (on your own), each member is 

asked to RSVP to Susan or Wendy by Friday, May 25th. 

 

 

 

 

Breakfast Club is Saturday, July 14 at 9 a.m. at Middlesex 

Diner, 1803 Harrisburg Pike, Carlisle.  Please let Kathleen 

Gorak know if you will join us, kg1562@gmail.com or 717-249-

8231. 

 

 

 

 

 

AAUW ¡Adelante! Book Club 
https://www.aauw.org/resource/adelante-book-of-the-month-club/ 

 

June 

Then Comes Marriage: United States V. Windsor and the 

Defeat of DOMA by Roberta Kaplan  

 
The defeat of the Defense of Marriage Act before the Supreme Court is 

one of the most significant civil rights victories in our nation’s history. 

But how did the case that brought it down — Windsor v. United States 

— come to be? In Then Comes Marriage, lawyer Roberta Kaplan — 

who argued the case before the Supreme Court — pulls back the 

curtain on this landmark case, chronicling the story of how she met 

plaintiff Edie Windsor and their journey together to defeat DOMA and 

gain federal recognition for same-sex marriage. 

 

July 

Stolen Beauty: A Novel by Laurie Lico Albanese  

 
Adele Bloch-Bauer’s life in 1900s Vienna is charmed: She is beautiful, 

wealthy, intelligent, and in contact with some of the greatest figures of 

her time including artist Gustav Klimt, for whom she is a model and a 

lover. In that same city in 1938, her niece, Maria Altmann, watches in 

horror as the Nazis invade Austria and turn Vienna into a war zone. 

When the Gestapo arrive at her home, determined to transfer her 

property into non-Jewish hands, Maria must go to unimaginable 

lengths to survive and keep her family — and its history — alive. 

Stolen Beauty breathes life into the story of the two extraordinary 

women behind one of Gustav Klimt’s most famous paintings: one the 

model who became The Woman in Gold and the other who saved it 

from near destruction. 

mailto:warmourdickinson@hotmail.com
mailto:darlissimonton@embarqmail.com
mailto:warmourdickinson@hotmail.com
mailto:KG1562@gmail.com
mailto:kg1562@gmail.com
https://www.aauw.org/resource/adelante-book-of-the-month-club/
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AAUW Glossary of Terms 

Student Affiliate (SAF)—Student-affiliate status is available to 

any individual enrolled as an undergraduate student in a two- or 

four year regionally accredited institution. Those enrolled in a 

school that is not a C/U Member are called SAFs and pay a fee 

set by the AAUW Board of Directors; e-SAFs do not pay (see e-

SAF above). SAFs are entitled to attend AAUW meetings and 

receive the publications distributed to all members. For both 

SAFs and e-SAFs, the following apply: Students may affiliate 

with states and branches by paying any applicable student-

affiliate fee(s) set by those states and branches; AAUW-PA 

waives dues for SAFs and e-SAFs. Students may not vote nor 

hold office. Upon the awarding of an associate or equivalent 

degree, the student affiliate may transfer to AAUW membership. 

If the (e-)SAF continues undergraduate work toward a 

bachelor’s degree after receiving the associate degree, the 

student may choose either to become a member with 

 the right to vote and hold office or to remain a/an (e-)SAF 

without those rights. See 

http://www.aauw.org/membership/college-university-

partner/for-students/. 

 

Student Organization (SO)–An organized group of (e)SAFs or 

campus club associated with AAUW and working on women’s 

equity. A student organization may carry on local study and 

action as part of an established branch, or it may operate as a 

campus-only entity. 

 

Value Promise—By joining AAUW, you belong to a community 

that breaks through educational and economic barriers so that 

all women and girls have a fair chance. 

 

Vision Statement—AAUW empowers all women and girls to 

reach their highest potential. 

 

Women Graduates-USA (WG-USA)—An organization of 

women graduates interested in international issues affecting 

women and children worldwide. WG-USA is the US affiliate of 

the Graduate Women International (GWI), which provides a 

worldwide forum where university women interact on 

international issues. 

 

AAUW-PA ADDITIONS 

FYI—The State President’s quarterly news bulletin available on 

the state website (http://aauw-

pa.aauw.net/communications/fyi/) and announced by email. 

 

Keystoner—State newsletter sent electronically or by mail to 

all Pennsylvania state members. Also available online at: 

http://aauw-pa.aauw.net/communications/keystoner/.  

 

Let’s Read Math™ (LRM)—A project developed by AAUW-PA 

member Dr. Claire Passantino to increase elementary students’ 

level of comfort with math. See http://letsreadmath.com 

 for details. 

 

Linkey Green 

Past President 

 

 

 

 

AAUW Carlisle 

2018-2019 Board Members 

Elected Officers 

President – Ann Pehle 

Membership VPs – Sue Royer, Gail D’Urso 

Program VPs – Kathleen Gorak, Mary Brunski 

Finance Officers – Barb Attivo, Linda Brunski  

Secretary – Cindy Sutton 

Past President – Linkey Green 

 

Committee Chairs 

AAUW Funds – Open  

Communications – Pat Markowski 

Community Activities – Vicki Carl  

Historian – Rosemary Smith 

Interest Groups – Wendy Armour Dickinson 

Newsletter – Shirley Gehringer 

Public Policy – Nancy Sigrist, Kate Elkins 

Scholarship – Lillian Wong 

Social Media – Ann Pehle 

Yearbook – Carmen Eiserman 

95th Celebration Coordinator – Becky Morgenthal 

 

Branching Out is published August to June by the AAUW Carlisle 

(PA) Branch.  Articles and photos should be submitted to Shirley 

Gehringer at shirleygehringer@gmail.com by the 20th of the month.  

Include the word newsletter and month in the email subject. 

Branch website is: http://carlisle-pa.aauw.net/ 

Like us on Facebook:  AAUW Carlisle PA Branch 

The Board welcomes questions:  aauwcarlisleinfo@gmail.com 

 

http://www.aauw.org/membership/college-university-partner/for-students/
http://www.aauw.org/membership/college-university-partner/for-students/
http://aauw-pa.aauw.net/communications/fyi/
http://aauw-pa.aauw.net/communications/fyi/
http://aauw-pa.aauw.net/communications/keystoner/
http://letsreadmath.com/
mailto:shirleygehringer@gmail.com
http://carlisle-pa.aauw.net/
mailto:aauwcarlisleinfo@gmail.com


 

AAUW Carlisle (PA) Branch 
March 15, 2018 – June 30, 2019 

MEMBERSHIP FORM 

 

Name:  

Spouse/Partner 
Name:  (optional)  

Email Address:    

Preferred Phone:  Alternate Phone:  

Home Address:    

City, State, Zip:    
 

Joining or Renewing membership of Carlisle Branch 
 

 New Member  Renewing Member  Life Member  Honorary Member 
 

 Changing from Member-at-Large     
 

 Transferring from Another Branch Name/location of branch:  
 

 Dual Member  Name/location of primary branch:  

 

Education (Complete section only if new to AAUW Carlisle Branch or updating/correcting Branch Yearbook information) 
 

I am a graduate holding an associate, baccalaureate, higher degree, or equivalent (RN) from a 
nationally accredited institution. 

 

Degree, Year, Major, College/University, State (Please list all.): 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Annual Dues (July 1 – June 30) 

Regular Member  $82  ($59 National ($56 tax deductible) + $10 State + $13 Branch) 
Paid Life member  $23 (state and branch dues) 
Dual Member PA Branch $13 (branch dues)    
Out of state Dual Member $23 (state and branch dues) 
Honorary Member  $13 (branch dues) 
 

Any over payment of the dues will be deemed to be donations 
to the Carlisle Branch operating funds. 

 
 

Signature: _____________________________________________________ 

 

Date:  __________________________________________________________  

Mail form and dues (payable to 

AAUW Carlisle Branch) to: 

Finance Officer 
AAUW - Carlisle Branch 

P.O. Box 815 
Carlisle, PA 17013 


